| City of York Council | Committee Minutes |
|----------------------|--|
| Meeting | Decision Session - Economic Development and Community Engagement (Deputy Leader) |
| Date | 3 December 2015 |
| Present | Councillor Aspden |

In Attendance Councillors Funnell, D Myers and Rawlings

1. Declarations of Interest

At this point in the meeting, the Executive Member was asked to declare any personal, prejudicial or pecuniary interests he may have in the business on the agenda. None were declared.

2. Minutes

Resolved: That the minutes of the Decision Session held

on 18th March be approved and signed by the

Executive Member as a correct record.

3. Public Participation

It was reported that there had been no registrations to speak under the Council's Public Participation Scheme.

There were two registered speakers on agenda item 6 Investing in the Council's Community Centres as follows:

Councillor Myers had registered to speak as Ward Member for Clifton. He advised that residents in Clifton valued the Burton Stone Community Centre but the existing building required its facilities updating. He agreed that further consultation was required with residents and as the Burton Stone Community Centre is used by groups that are based city wide, Officers needed to ensure that all groups were consulted.

Councillor Funnell had registered to speak as Ward Member for Heworth. She advised that communities place great value on their community centres and cited Tang Hall Community Centre as a successful example as a model to share with other centres. She felt that the Council should engage fully with the voluntary sector as centres can not be kept going without staff as well as exploring all possible funding options.

4. Business Friendly Council

The Executive Member considered a report which outlined the work to date towards the Council's ambition to become a Business Friendly Council and set out recommendations to take this forward.

Officers outlined the report and advised that they had worked closely with local businesses and had undertaken a survey which had highlighted a number of issues as set out at paragraph 5 of the report.

In response to questions from the Executive Member on the survey results, Officers confirmed that the Council is already working to improve the procurement process and in terms of the more detailed comments highlighted in paragraph 26 of the report about specific service areas, work can be undertaken with these areas to resolve the issues identified.

The Executive Member noted the report and agreed the recommendations as set out in the report.

Resolved:

That the Executive Member noted the work being undertaken to become a Business Friendly Council as outlined in the report as follows:

- We undertake work within the council to understand the issues identified by the survey and what we should do to address these. We will look at this in comparison to other surveys conducted for the relevant service areas. For example, planning colleagues have indicated that satisfaction of their service and response times perform well compared to regional comparators
- Work with businesses at all levels to understand how we can improve on our performance. We already plan to meet the

Chambers of Commerce Executive Committee to discuss these issues. We will look to arrange sessions with other members of the business community on this topic.

- Work with the business community to develop performance metrics to ensure that we have a target to aim for and measure progress against. For example, we could have a target that the experience of businesses is good or better in all areas.
- Develop guidance for all consultations that involve businesses: Given it was clear that this area was identified as weak for the council and there is currently no one approach for consulting businesses, we will look to work with businesses to develop a process for consultations that better meets their needs.

Reason: To ensure the administration meets its

commitment to become a Business Friendly

Council

5. Performance Monitoring

The Executive Member considered a report which provided details of a recommended performance dashboard to be used to monitor performance through Executive Member Decision Sessions.

The Executive Member queried a number of points in the report, in particular the difference in the number of new business start-ups in Quarter 1 and Quarter 2. Officers confirmed that as the number of people in full time employment had increased this would have an impact on the number of people starting up new businesses.

The Executive Member noted that he would be able to access performance figures whenever necessary.

Resolved: That the Executive Member approved the

suggested dashboard.

Reason: As a means to monitor performance within his

portfolio area at decision making sessions.

6. Investing in the Council's Community Centres

The Executive Member considered a report which provided options for how best to use a £70k p.a investment in the Council owned community centres, as agreed by Council, in order to maximise local resident use of the centres and to help secure their financial sustainability.

Officers outlined the report and advised that work had been carried out with each of the 5 community centres, including the trustees to review income and expenditure and to seek solutions to allow each centre to continue without council funding from April 2015. Consultation had also been carried out with each centre to understand how the new £70K budget can support the centres going forward.

In relation to the Burton Stone Community Centre, a further consultation with Clifton residents was required to identify future need for a community centre with a report back to the Executive Member in Spring 2016.

Resolved: That the Executive Member agreed:

- i. Option C to provide some direct grants whilst retaining some of the budget for the Council to contribute to the repair and maintenance liabilities. A sinking fund will be established to allow a planned approach to asset replacement.
- ii. Agreed to the commencement of a consultation programme to identify Clifton residents needs for future provision.

Reason: To ensure community centres remain

sustainable and provide local activity for

residents.

7. Extra Investment in Children & Young People's Services

The Executive Member considered a report which outlined proposals for the use of an additional £50k funding provided in the budget for 2015/16.

An additional £50k was agreed at Full Council in July 2015 to fund the Shine programme which provides a wide range of activities including bookable and open access sessions for school age young people.

Details of the current programme were included in the report and Officers advised that the programme has proved to be popular and well used. The Executive Member was being asked to support a review of the programme as part of continual improvement to shape the programme for future years.

Resolved: That the Executive Member:

- i. Agreed the programme of activity
- ii. Agreed the commissioning of a review of the wider offer for children and young people.

Reason: To increase the wellbeing and quality of life for

children and young people.

Councillor K Aspden, Executive Member [The meeting started at 4.30 pm and finished at 5.10 pm].